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Our Vision. To have an infrastructure and city workforce that supports a sustainable, diversified and growing 
economy. We will partner with others to achieve economic development and other common goals that assure a 
high quality of living, and excellence in education. 

 

DATE: April 25, 2022 

TO: City Manager 

FROM: Ida R. Noonkesser, Director 

SUBJECT: Senior Center Department Report 
 

STAFF REPORT 

 
 

During the month of February, and March, the Senior Center served 711 home delivered meals to 61 individuals.  

Our ride service is still suspended at this time.  We are working on reopening for normal services soon. 

 

The Senior Center has a new driver.  We are excited to have Diana Merlino with us now since March.  She will be 

a great help to our elders and program. 

 

We’ve put in a BBEDC internship application for this summer.  I have gotten one response so far.   We are 

waiting for BBEDC to go through the application, but are looking forward to having the extra help and training a 

new person in good food service practices. 

 

We are ready to begin reopening, but are waiting for our front entrance to be fixed so that we can safely use it 

as an entry and exit.  We are ready to begin reopening, but want to do it safely.  Public works has been great 

about checking on our facility and doing what they can as short-handed as they are right now. 

 

Summer is coming and we are looking forward to moving back to normal.  We miss the social activities for the 

elders and being able to visit and serve them in person. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


